Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.30pm–7.30pm Wednesday, 28th March 2007 

Minutes

Present:  Rose Ardron (Chair), Jane Brown, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, John Errington, Tony Hall, Denise Horsfall, Muhammad Iqbal MBE (Vice Chair), Ronnie Lewin, Beryl Peck, John Vincent, Amanda Wells.

In Attendance: John Clark (Chief Executive), Mushall Khan (Programme Director), Mohammed Ismail (Sheffield Primary Care Trust), Cherry Daniels (Community Strength and Wellbeing regeneration Manager), Jane Anthony (PA to Chief Executive), Richard Watts (Sheffield City Council).

Observers:  .H Golding (Pitsmoor Citizen’s Advice Bureau), D Johnson, Andy Shallice (Sheffield City Council), Chris Walker (Citizen’s Advice Bureau), Vernon Collymore (Sheffield Futures) Jon Cowley (BNDfC), Alison Reid (BNDfC). 
	Item
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies were received from Ibrar Hussain and Mohammed Younis.

The Chair welcomed Richard Watts of Sheffield City Council Regeneration Projects Design Team who is carrying out consultation regarding the Ellesmere Green proposals and if members have any comments to feed in regarding the proposals they should see Richard during the break. 

Anab Ali Jama and Tariq Ahmed Information Shop Officers were welcomed to the programme and the Chair presented them both with a BNDfC pen.

The Chair informed members Mr Younis Khan’s funeral had been held today and his loss has affected many people including those around the table this evening.  The Chair acknowledged this is a difficult time in the area.


	

	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	The Chair requested members to declare any interest they had on items on the agenda.

The Chair declared an interest in the Election report, item 6 on the agenda, therefore the Chief Executive would chair that item.


	

	  3.
	MORI Report Back
	The Chief Executive presented this report that informs members on the results of the 2006 Ipsos MORI Household Survey. 

The Chief Executive added that the Community Strength and Wellbeing is a key area of work specifically for BNDfC, as members are aware the programme did not have to score this area as part of the Performance Management Framework but thought it important to highlight the significant improvements that have been made since the first survey was conducted in 2002 i.e.:

· An increase from 64% to 76% of residents who are very/fairly satisfied with the area.

· A reduction from 35% to 18% of resident who think litter and rubbish in the streets a serious problem. 

· A significant increase from 39% to 65% who feel NDC has improved area (great deal/fair amount).

· A reduction from 39% to 23% who feel very safe outside alone after dark.

· An increase from 39% to 45% of residents in paid work.

· A reduction from 25% to 10% of income below £100 per week (households).

· A reduction from 49% to 43% with no qualifications (all respondents).  This is a big challenge and BNDfC projects such as the Burngreave Learning Campaign have attributed to this reduction.

· An increase from 39% to 44% who feel their own health is good.

The Chief Executive drew attention to the increase in BME groups in the area (from 51% in 2002 to 54% in 2006), he added this is a reflection of Burngreave’s changing community which must be considered year on year as different communities have different priorities that need to be addressed.

The Partnership Board will be progressing this work and looking at ways to continue the improvements at the Away Days taking place this coming weekend.

The Chair invited Cherry Daniels (Community Strength and Wellbeing Regeneration Manager) to give her presentation to the meeting (a copy is attached to these minutes).

The Chief Executive added as the focus of this meeting is Community Strength and Wellbeing members will be discussing how to progress community engagement and development, how to ensure the community has access to continued advice and support to aid their development, the elections and opportunities to get involved in local democracy and also how the voluntary/community sector take over services that have previously been delivered by BNDfC.

John Vincent added there is a good feeling within the Community Strength and Wellbeing strategy group, as the groups Champion he stated he had seen several proposals and there is a genuine determination to progress them and gear them towards voluntary and community structures.

The Chair added she welcomes the achievements the programme has made in the area and congratulated members, the community and staff and requested the Chief Executive to promote the information from the Household survey. The number of households with income below £100 is still shocking but the percentage has been reduced since the start of the programme 

The Chair informed members the numbers of people contained within households, information regarding newcomers and the amount of people staying in the area are included in the detail of the Ipsos MORI survey and this information could be extracted from the survey.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the contents of the report.


	CE

CE



	  4.
	CAB Projects
	Supporting Advice/Advocacy Now

The Programmes Director presented this report that updates members on the Advocacy Now and Supporting Advice Projects and requests approval of both projects. 

The Programmes Director added:

· The key concerns raised by Board members were also reflected by officers of the programme.

· Match funding is unsecured and is a risk, however, the programme has had sight of the bids made to lotteries and a decision is expected at the end of May.

· The evaluations were carried out at different times but recognised that a one size fits all approach is not appropriate and therefore the lessons learned need to be translated into the projects.

· The workers are bi-lingual however the increase in refugees and asylum seekers to the area who need access to the services have also brought with them the need for a wider range of languages that require interpretation.

· The CAB collate lots of information regarding the cases they see and they have their own rigorous in-house processes, they can quantify the amount of advice given, the number of people through their doors and the benefit received i.e. in a 3 month period the Burngreave Advice Centre had a £5k equitable benefit take-up.

Members added the following comments:

· The projects overlap with investment provided by outreach from Job Centre Plus e.g. interpreter service, general advice and housing advice and therefore streamlining the services given could prove to be a win win situation for all concerned.

· Streamlining sounds like a withdrawal or less services for the area, there is a clear need for the service and therefore a better word to use would be an amalgamation of services.

· Investigation into the resources that are being delivered should take place, maybe there is too much investment in this area of work, is this investment/activity required and where does the responsibility lay for providing certain elements of advice currently being given.

· It is positive for services to be joined up but the Job Centre Plus employee has engaged and gained the trust of the community and demand for their services is high purely due to word of mouth.  Demand is there but this needs to be amalgamated with other services

The Chair thanked members for their comments and added the evaluation will pick up evidence of need, links to other services and will also inform members of any issues.

The Chair invited Chris Walker from Pitsmoor CAB to comment from the floor.

Chris Walker welcomed the discussion from Board members.  Chris added evidence of need can be identified by a trip to the CAB’s waiting rooms on the 3 days a week they are open to the public and workers also undertake outreach work to address need.  There is some duplication and replication of work but one good aspect of the CAB is that it is an independent organisation that is keen to use funding creatively.  The CAB has worked co-operatively with statutory organisations in the past and further co-operation will only enhance the area.  Also, the CAB have many volunteers in their 4 centres from the Burngreave area who benefit by gaining experience and skills and this is at little cost to the BNDfC programme.  

The Partnership Board noted the report and voted, 10 in favour, 0 against and 1 abstention to:

· Approve the Advocacy Now project for a period of 1 year commencing 1st April 2007 to 31st March 2008 at a value of £87,072.

· Approve the Supporting Advice project for a period of 1 year commencing 1st April 2007 to 31st March 2008 at a value of £122,717. 

The Partnership Board unanimously agreed that:

· Within 4 months of the projects starting a full independent evaluation of the projects should be carried out and used to influence future design and delivery.

· The Regeneration Manager for Community Strength & Wellbeing should ensure that clear evidence of progress to match funding is provided.
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	5.
	Community Engagement Team 
	The Programmes Director presented this report that updates members on the outcome of discussions on Community Engagement and the way forward.

Partnership Board members made the following comments:

· The outsourcing to community organisations is a positive move and sounds an exciting development around areas the programme has struggled to develop.

· Would it be possible to ring fence the engagement side to ensure there is a strong element of the work carried out and safeguarded as engagement issues remain unresolved.

· It is vital that the revised audit of local organisation, facilities and places is carried out before May.

The Chair added a commissioning framework will come to the May Partnership Board meeting and this will set out the Board requirements regarding engagement and capacity building.

The Programme Director added the panel will meet again before the next Board meeting to progress. 

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the content of the report.

· Approved an extension of the current project for three months at a value of £14,000 to cover the Managers salary and administrative costs.

· Noted that the new project will be brought for approval to the Partnership Board in May 2007 and that the forward schedule will be amended to reflect this.

· Noted that a review of the position of the current Manager will follow in September in light of the findings of the research and the emerging needs of the project.

The Chair noted it is sad to be making staff redundant  but unfortunately it is to be expected at this stage in the programme. 

The Chief Executive added the programme will be working with partners to identify any secondments and vacancies so we can refer those concerned on to them as they have the skills that will benefit other organisations.
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	  6.
	Elections
	The Chair declared an interest in this item and informed the meeting that it is her intention to step down as a Community Representative on the Partnership Board in July 2007 therefore the Chief Executive chaired this item.
The Chief Executive presented this report to provide members with a detailed timetable for the BNDfC Election 2007 and a revised expense/remuneration package in recognition of the work that is involved in fulfilling the responsibilities of a Partnership Board member.

The Chief Executive confirmed:

· If the Chair is stepping down discussion must take place on how to replace her and how to present this as an opportunity to other members therefore he will be developing a succession plan and existing members will be consulted for their input into the development of the plan.

· If agreed the changes to the remuneration and expenses will be implemented from the 1st April and cannot be backdated as NDC awards can only start from the date of approval.  

Members made the following comments:

· Members indicated that they would like the Chief Executive to investigate the payment of an honorarium to the present Chair in recognition of the amount work she has put into the role to date.

· Members may wish to bear in mind the role of Vice Chair also involves an extra time commitment, somewhere in the region of 50%-60% of the Chairs, and this could also be discussed. 

The Chief Executive agreed and would report back to members on the comments above.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the report.

· Noted the timetable for the 2007 BNDfC Election of Community Representatives culminating in a Polling Station at Abbeyfield Multicultural Festival on Sunday, 8th July 2007.

The Partnership voted 10 for, 0 against, 1 abstention to: 

· Approve the Partnership Board Expenses and Remuneration Policy recognising the significant  contribution of volunteers to the BNDfC Partnership Board.

The Partnership Board voted 8 for, 0 against, 3 abstentions to:

· Approve the introduction of a payment of £2500 for the role of Partnership Board Chair, recognising the additional responsibilities and time commitments this role demands.

The Partnership Board:

· Agreed that the Chief Executive develop a succession plan (with options) to respond to potential changes in the membership of the Board and more importantly in key positions.

The Chief Executive handed the chair back to Rose Ardron.


	CE

	  7.
	Streetworx and Youth Council Update
	The Programme Director presented this report that updates members on the progress of the Streetworx project and the development of the Youth Council

The Chief Executive responded to comments from members as follows:
· As members have noted 14 out of 17 young people on the Youth Council are from the BNDfC area, membership is sought on the basis that young people are resident in the wider Burngreave Ward as the Youth Council will be looking to improve services on the ward basis.

· A request has been put forward to the Youth Council for the Chair and himself to go to the Youth Council to discuss Youth Council members’ expectations and priorities.

· It is expected the Youth Council will be formally represented on the Board from July 2007, however, this may not mean they attend every Board meeting and support for Youth Council members must be looked into to ensure they feel confident in their role on the Board.

· Discussion with young people must be progressed so they can identify what their interests are and how the programme can support their interests/involvement.

· There is pressure on Sheffield Futures to progress the Youth Council but Young People must be given the space to develop the Council themselves.

· It is important to ensure the Youth Council agenda relates to the interests of Young People on the Council but there must also be a range of activity so individuals can champion issues/interests and they can be rewarded which will retain their interest on the Youth Council.

The Chair added the Young People that attended the previous Board meeting found the debate interesting and the experience was not negative for them, however, they did comment they found the information dense and very inaccessible.

Vernon Colleymore confirmed that he would ensure that Partnership Board members are invited to visit the Youth Council and circulate publicity about the Youth Council more widely. 
The Partnership Board:

· Noted the content of the report.

· Agreed to receive a report back on progress in July 2007.
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	  8.
	Outturn Report
	The Programmes Director presented this report that provides members with an analysis of the Programmes performance in Year 6 (2006/07) for quarter 3 (October to December), in terms of financial and output performance (including equality information).

The Chief Executive informed members:

· The programmes actual spend is 90.3% which is a reasonable outturn.  The Government will complete its Comprehensive Spending Review later in the year and it is important for the programme to maintain its spend against the forecast as there could be funding cuts for those NDC’s who are not performing well against their forecasts.
· The Monitoring and Evaluation Manager will be presenting a full review and analysis of outputs and ethnicity of projects at the Focus meeting on Wednesday, 4th April 2007. 
· The percentage of local residents employed on the programme/projects has dropped, however, the programme has not received full information from projects which are predominantly staffed by residents.  A full report regarding staffing will be on the agenda at the May PB meeting.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted and commented on the format of the report.

· Noted that a Focus Group on performance and Equality information is planned for April 2007.

· Note they can request further information on the report by contacting the Programme Director.


	CE

	  9.
	A.O.B.
	Drugs and related issues 

The Chair informed members they are invited to a meeting at St Peters Church, Lyons Street at 5.30pm which has been convened to discuss the issues surrounding guns and drugs in the area.
The Children and Young People’s Regeneration Manager added the meeting is a closed meeting and those invited are services that are connected to the issues concerned. 

Burngreave Community Learning Campaign

The Chief Executive informed members that he has requested the above project to produce a report by the end of this week to identify any issues and obtain clarity regarding the fulfilment of criteria by staff, this information will be shared with PB members early week commencing 2nd April.
Chief Executive’s Report

The Chief Executive agreed to circulate the above report forthwith.


	CE
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	10.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting
	5.30pm-8.00pm, 30th May 2007 at Pitsmoor Methodist Church. 
	

	THE FOLLOWING PAPERS ARE FOR INFORMATION ONLY



	11.
	Study Support Finance Update

	12.
	Update of Childcare Needs in Burngreave

	13.
	Staffing Report

	14.
	AT Transformational Projects Update

	15.
	Programme Progress

	16.
	Meetings Schedule Update

	17.
	Chief Executive Update

	18.
	Minutes

	19.
	Summary of Action Points


	Draft 
	03.04.07.

	Agreed CE
	04.04.07.

	Agreed Chair
	15.04.07.

	Draft Circulated to PB
	16.04.07.

	PB Comments back by 
	30.04.07.
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